
    Vegetable Garden Prep in the Fall 
 
      Fall is the preferred time to prepare garden soil for next spring’s vegetable garden. 

The spring season is often wet making it difficult to work soil without forming clods that 

remain the rest of the season.  Fall is usually drier allowing you more time to work the 

soil when it is at the correct soil moisture content.  Even if you work soil wet in the fall 

and form clods, the freezing and thawing that takes place in the winter will break them 

down, leaving a mellow soil the following spring. 

      Fall is an ideal time to clean-up garden debris, as well.  Insects often hide in dead 

plant material.  If that debris is worked into the soil, insects will be less likely to survive 

the winter.  Diseases are also less likely to over winter if old plants are worked under.  

Also, the garden debris will increase the organic matter content of the soil.  Working the 

debris into the soil is often easier if you mow or shred the old vegetable plants to reduce 

the size of the debris. 

      Organic matter is the secret to improving our poor clay soils.  Not only are organic 

materials usually more available in the fall (leaves, rotten hay or silage, grass clippings) 

but fresher materials can be added in the fall than in the spring because there is more time 

for them to break down before planting.  As a general rule, add 2 inches of organic 

material to the surface of the soil and till it in.  Be careful not to over till.  You should end 

up with particles like grape nuts or larger.  If you work your garden into the consistency 

of dust, you have destroyed the structure of the soil. 

Lynn Loughary is the Horticulture Agent for Wyandotte County, K-State Research and 

Extension.  She can be reached by calling 913-299-9300, ext 104, or by email 

lloughar@ksu.edu 

 


